Hartshorne Village Residents Association

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 3rd May 2018

Attendees:  38

Apologies:  Eve Adams

Minutes of the 2017 AGM:  

These were passed as a correct record of the meeting.

Proposer:  Steve Bigg

Seconder:  Peter Smith

Matters Arising from the 2017 AGM:

Doug Jenkinson still has funds from a Neighbourhood Watch Scheme that was to be set up in the past.  Approximately £140 at the Santander Bank.  It was suggested that the funds could be handed over to the Leawood Residents Association who might be setting up a Neighbourhood Watch scheme.

Steve Bigg offered to print the newsletter, which is due out after the AGM.

Financial Report:

The Financial Report was presented and agreed.

Proposer:  Graham Paris

Seconder:  Alan Smith

The attendees said they would like copies available for next year’s meeting.

Chairman’s Annual Report:

Jim Gosden gave his final Report, which included: 

Planning Matters – 

1)Woodville Rd (the field behind the Victorian villas).  The Application went to Appeal, which was upheld despite representations by both HVRA and the SDDC.

2) Manchester Lane Holiday Cabins – both Applications have been refused; the developer has appealed against both decisions.  There will be a public Hearing on 14th August 2018. 

Local Plan Part 2 - There was a further consultation on Local Green Spaces.  In addition to the previous sites suggested the HVRA highlighted the importance to the village of the Cricket Ground.  The District Council will carry out a Sustainability Appraisal.  There will be a final Consultation in 2019.

Conservation – The current Conservation Officer at SDDC does not consider that the Screwmill Cottages should be designated for conservation status.

Community Speedwatch – Training has now been given to members of HVRA but they haven’t held a session yet.

Parking Restrictions at the Mill Wheel Pub – Residents of Screwmill Cottages had been informed by the owners of the pub that double yellow lines were to be painted on the access road.  Following residents’ objections a meeting was held by the Association with the manager.  Since then there has been no further action or threat.

Liaison Meetings with the Parish Council – these meetings continue on a casual basis when matters of concern are raised.

Change to the Constitution:  The Constitution was amended at the AGM to make the Residents Association compliant with the new General Data Protection Regulations.

Proposer:  Steve Bigg

Seconder:  Peter Smith

Honorary Membership:

Honorary Membership was conferred on Kim Coe with the unanimous agreement of the Committee

Election of Officers and Committee:

Jim Gosden is standing down as Chairman but remains on the Committee.

Andrew Thomas and Sarah Ashcroft are standing down from the Committee due to work and family commitments.  We thanked Andrew and Sarah for all their hard work in the past; Sarah remains our Webmaster.

Kate Landenberger (Secretary) and Hamish Smith (Treasurer) were re-elected.  Jim Gosden was elected as Membership Secretary.  Cathie Rogers and Ray Fairbrother were re-elected as Committee members; Alan Smith (Repton Road) was elected to the Committee and Kevin Banton was unanimously elected to be Chairman (nominated by the Committee and seconded by Doug Jenkinson.

Full Committee for 2018/9:

Kevin Banton (Chairman)

Hamish Smith (Treasurer)

Kate Landenberger (Secretary)

Jim Gosden (Membership Secretary)

Cathie Rogers

Ray Fairbrother 

Alan Smith

Future Plans:

Kevin Banton plans to put the Association on Facebook

A Christmas Tree Festival for 2019.

AOB:

Kim Coe highlighted the need for litter picking around the village

Danger of speed humps down Repton Road.  Kim Coe will take it up again with the County Council.

Doug Jenkinson said that David Burchell had been honoured to have lunch with the Queen and Prince Philip because of his efforts at conservation on the farm.

Peter Smith gave a vote of thanks to Andrew Thomas.

Kevin Banton gave a vote of thanks to Jim Gosden.

